Kopi av e-post fra de to kjente forskerne på kikhostevaksinen i USA, Dr. Mark R. Geier og David A. Geier til Svein Erik Berner.
---- Original Message ----- 

From: Dr. Mark R. Geier 

To: Svein Erik Berner 

Sent: Thursday, April 08, 2004 8:43 PM

Subject: Re: Reaction after DPT-vaccine

 

Dear Svein,
 

We are very sorry for what happend to your son. In the United States' our government recognizes encephalopathy within 3 days following as a vaccine-related injury in our National Vaccine Injury Compensation Program (website: http://www.hrsa.gov/osp/vicp/table.htm). Additionally, our Institute of Medicine of the United States' National Academy of Sciences has concluded in 1994 that the evidence is compatible with a causal relationship between whole-cell pertussis vaccine and encephalopathy, in other wise healthy children, with an onset within 7 days following immunization.
 

In the United States, we have switch to acellular pertussis vaccine, which is a highly purified and toxoided (i.e. deactivated the bacterial toxins) version of pertussis vaccine. We have personally study extensively serious adverse events reported following whole-cell pertussis vaccines in comparison to acellular pertussis vaccines and found that serious adverse events were markedly reduced following acellular pertussis vaccines. We have attached one of our studies that is currently in press in Brain and Development, the official journal of the Japanese Neurology Society, where we evaluated serious adverse events with an initial onset of symptoms within three days following whole-cell or acellular pertussis vaccines administered to children in the same childhood vaccine schedule from 1997-1999 (attached saved as Brain and Development Geier Article on Pertussis.pdf in Adobe Acrobat Format). We found statistically significant increases for various types of serious neurological disorders following whole-cell pertussis vaccine in comparison to acellular pertussis vaccine. Additionally, in our article we briefly discuss some of the other evidence that exists showing that whole-cell pertussis vaccines can cause serious damage in animal models, as well as some measurements regarding the bacterial toxins in whole-cell pertussis vaccines in comparison to acellular pertussis vaccines.
 

We hope that this information is helpful. If we can be of any further assitance, please do not hestitate to contact us.
 

Sincerely,
Dr. Mark R. Geier
David A. Geier
